
Meeting Minutes 
June 19, 2014 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m., by chairman, Al Holman.  Also in attendance were; 
Member, Richard Robinson; Member, Richard Desjardins; and Asst. Public Health Supervisor, Diane 
Tiernan. 

Board discussed the inter-municipal agreement proposed between the Upton town nurse and Milford.  
Unfortunately, Milford is no longer interested in combining our nurse; they wish to stay with the VNA. 

Minutes from the previous meeting dated 5/22/14 were reviewed. 
Motion One – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the minutes and Al Seconded the motion.  
Motion was approved by the majority. 
 
Vouchers were reviewed and signed.  

A septic repair design was reviewed for 61 Prospect Street – Thomas Curry.  Board thought the system 
required cleanouts in the line due to its length.  Diane stated she would have our title 5 Agent Lenny 
review the plans as well to see if it requires cleanouts.   
Motion Two – Richard D. made a motion to approve of the design pending cleanouts if required.  
Richard R. seconded the motion and Al made the motion unanimous.  
 
A septic design for Lot 2 Warren Street, Mike Davidson was reviewed.  
Motion three – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the design.  Richard D. seconded the motion 
and Al Holman made the motion unanimous.  Plan was approved. 
  
A septic design for 6 Barbara’s Path, Lot 13, Timothy Saeger was reviewed.   
Motion four – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the design.  Richard D. seconded the motion and 
Al Holman made the motion unanimous.  Plan was approved. 
  
A septic repair permit for 64 East Street, Donald Taft-was reviewed.   
Motion five – Richard D. made a motion to approve of the design.  Richard R. seconded the motion and 
Al Holman made the motion unanimous.  Plan was approved.  

A Food permit for Jade Garden was reviewed.   
Motion six – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the food permit.  Richard D. seconded the motion 
and Al Holman made the motion unanimous. Permit was approved. 
  
An Installers permit for Windriver Environmental was reviewed.  
Motion seven – Richard R. made a motion to approve of the installers permit.  Richard D. seconded the 
motion and Al Holman made the motion unanimous. Permit was approved.  
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Board discussed the housing complaint at 12 B Milford Street.  The homeowner, Inta Dravnieks, has no 
running water so her septic system is currently non-functioning.   Trish has reached out to her several 
times as well as the Senior Center, but she still has no water.  Diane said she gave Inta telephone 
numbers for emergency plumbers who could help her.   

Board stated due to the emergency of the situation, we need to condemn the house if she doesn’t have 
it corrected immediately.   
Motion 8 – Richard D. made a motion to condemn the house if not action is made by the homeowner.  
Richard R. seconded the motion and Al made the motion unanimous.  Diane will follow up in the 
morning.   
 
Diane also discussed the house at 28 Hartford Avenue North, owned by Jean Kuczinski, which was 
condemned by the Board back in 2009 due to hoarding issues.  Nothing has been done with the house 
since it was condemned and the neighbors are starting to get concerned.  Diane believes that taxes have 
not been paid on the property for several years now. We may have to look into demolishing the 
building. Board suggested Diane contact the tax collector to see if he can start the proceedings to take 
the property.   

Board reviewed the applicants for the Animal Control Officer position and agreed that since there are 
only three applicants, we would interview all three.  Diane will post a meeting for June 25th for the Board 
to interview the applicants.   

Diane stated she would like to offer residents recycling barrels again since she has had so much interest.  
Board agreed to go ahead and advertise.  Cost of the barrels will remain $42.34.   

Motion nine - Richard D. made a motion to adjourn and Richard R. seconded the motion.  Al made the 
motion unanimous.  
8:04 p.m., meeting was adjourned.    
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Diane Tiernan, Asst. Public Health Supervisor 
 

 

 


